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19th July 1990. 

1r. L.Z. Whitbread, 
Assistant Secretary, 
Committee on Safety of 

tiedicines, 
Market Towers, 
1 Nine Elms Lane, 
London aia3 5Q. 

• Dear hr. Wni tbread, 

1 refer to your letter dated 21st June 1990 concerning lily 2 testing of 
blood donors. I have discussed this with Immune F.G. and I an 
detailing below their comments on this matter. 

1. 
at the present time plasma donors are not tested for h1V 2 

antibodies. So far the Health authorities of other countries have not 
requested such a test. Dur in-house pre-clinical tests indicate that 
for the Immuno inactivation method rIV 2 snows the same inactivation 
kinetic characteristics as HIV 1. 

2. Tie German health authority "Bundesgesundheitsaiap (BGA)" has 
indicated in their administration procedure plan "S,ufenplanverfahren" 
that beginning with January 1, 1993, all plasma products intended for 
the German market must be manufactured from plasma which has been tested 
r'iV 2 antibody negative. 

in the U.S. authorities so far have not requested IiIV 2 testing and it 
is to be expected that within a short time a recommendation will be 
issued stating that anti-ii IV 2 tests are not bindingly required. 

In the whole of the U.S.A. there are at present only 17 individuals 
down to be anti-HIV 2 positive.. 

I would point out that plasma donations in the U.S.A. collected at FDA 
licensed plasmaphoresis stations cannot be tested for HIV 2 antibody 
until the FDA have given authority for this test to be carried out. 

We would point out that we test all plasma pools in Austria for HIV 1 
and HIV 2 antibody where we are currently using the Abbott recombinant 
test kit. When a decision is made to start HIV 2 antibody testing it 
will take some time for the plasma to work through the production 
procedure so that products are produced which are from HIV 2 antibody 
screened aonors. Our current estimate is that this may take 9-12 
months from the date when donors are first tested. 

S H PL0000311_053_0001 



-S 

—2—

In  your letter you have not given a date by which HIV 2 antibody testing 
should be implemented, nor when HIV 2 antibody tested products should be 
available. We would appreciate further information on this matter as 
soon as possible. 

use are very concerned at the sudden request for HIV 2 antibody testing 
and we look forward to a reply from you on our comments as soon as 
possible. 

Yours sincerely, 
for INNUiNO LIMITED 

GRO-C 

P.J. Coombes, 
Managing Director. 

c.c.  1r. Gordon He l l yer 
Smith ::line Beechams, 
i:egistration Department. 
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